
 

 
STATE OF HAWAII 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
HIGHWAYS DIVISION 

RIGHT-OF-WAY BRANCH 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 
 

               HWY-RL 3.96530 

     

TO:        KAREN CHUN, HWY-D                        DATE:  December 22, 2020 

 

FROM:  FAWN YAMADA, HWY-R 

   

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR RIGHT-OF-WAY CERTIFICATION    

   INTERSTATE ROUTE H-1 RESURFACING 

   MILLER PEDESTRIAN OVERPASS TO KAPIOLANI INTERCHANGE 

   ISLAND OF OAHU, DISTRICT OF HONOLULU 

   PROJECT NO. H1JK-01-07M   

   

We certify that all conditions and requirements of the following Sections of 23 CFR 635.309 

are in compliance. 

 

Section 635.309(b).  That all necessary arrangements have been made for all right-of-way 

clearance, and utility work to be undertaken and completed as required for proper 

coordination with the physical construction schedules. 

 

Section 635.309(c) (1).  That legal and physical possession of all necessary rights-of-way 

have been obtained.  There will be no displaced persons from the highway project and no 

relocations will be required. 

 

Section 635.309(g).  That acquisition of right-of-way is not required. 

 

Section 635.309(h).  This section is not applicable since relocation will not be required. 

 

Section 635.309 (k).  See below for summary of utility work. 

 

Utility Company     MOU or Agreement Date 

 

Board of Water Supply    Memorandum of Understanding #2361 

       Mailed out July 30, 2020 

       Anticipated Execution January 2021 

 

Department of Environmental Services  Memorandum of Understanding #2362 

       Executed December 15, 2020 

 

Hawaiian Electric Company, Inc.   Memorandum of Understanding #2363 

       Executed December 11, 2020 

 

 

https://stateofhawaii.na1.echosign.com/verifier?tx=CBJCHBCAABAAJWbNZfm2IF3sVRUZZL1fqL--NT-t44v1


Karen Chun, HWY-D  HWY-RL 3.96530 

December 22, 2020 
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Utility Company     MOU or Agreement Date 

 

Hawaiian Telcom, Inc.    Memorandum of Understanding #2364 

       Executed August 20, 2020 

 

This project consists of resurfacing a portion of Interstate H-1 Freeway from the Miller 

Pedestrian Overpass to Kapiolani Interchange (Mile Post 21.80 to Mile Post 24.90), including 

all ramps, overpasses, and side streets.  The purpose of this project is to increase motorist 

safety by addressing and bringing the following to current standards:  pavement conditions, 

guardrails, speed limit, lighting, pavement markings, fences, and traffic counting stations.  

All proposed improvements will occur within the existing road right-of-way. 

 

Request for approval to advertise bids will be made with the Plans, Specifications and 

Estimate submittal.   

 

Should you have any questions, please call Mr. Gary Gaspar of our Land Acquisition Section 

at (808) 692-7333 or email gary.p.gaspar@hawaii.gov. 

 

c: HWY DS (Ka Chun Wat) 
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